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“I perceived that there is nothing better for them than to be joyful and to do good as long as 
they live; also that everyone should eat and drink and take pleasure in all his toil—this is God's 
gift to humankind.”  Eccl. 3:12-13 
 

Dear CPC Family; 
    For the past month, the “Back to School” commercials on TV and advertisements have been 
vying for our attention since the end of July. American families across the country on average 
will spend $600 on school supplies, clothes, and electronics to make sure the little ones are well-
stocked and spiffy as they cross the thresholds of learning. 
     I find it interesting that this significant investment in school supplies and getting ready for 
school falls in the “Happiness Happens” month - August.  The Secret Society of Happy People 
lists 31 characteristics of happiness.    The Secret Society of Happy People believes happiness 
can be contagious. They want to spread happiness, and they believe each of us can make our 
communities more positive.  Even schools. Even churches. (Look over the list of 31 traits that 
promote happiness below -- in case you can’t read the captions). 
(Some traits that contribute to happiness: Thankful. Blessed. Humor. Motivated. Cheerful. 
Balanced. Satisfaction. Relieved. Confident. Nostalgic.  Joyful.   Spiritual. Enthusiasm. Content. 
Hopeful. Playful. Anticipation. Lively. Celebrate. Mellow. Honorable. Love. Peaceful. Optimistic. 
Giving. Inspired. Amused. Awestruck. Social. Kindness. Helpful.) 
     Now there’s no reason we can’t  
make September OUR “Happiness  
Happens” month. Each of us can  
surely relate to some of these traits. 
We can pick one a day and prepare 
ourselves for the new school year  
and the new church season.   
    Imagine how different we would 
be if our “back to school” list con- 
tained the mandate to cultivate 
these traits in preparation for 
learning.  How different school  
would be! What if we also  
understood these traits as essential 
ingredients towards being an alive, 
healthy church, open to the Holy 
Spirit, ready to embrace growth?  
Obviously, as Christians, there are 
other traits we might add:  prayer, 
trust, forgiveness, compassion and 
faith for starters.  To be honest,  
gone are the days when people just went to their neighborhood church without question.   
     Today, we must be the church. We must love the “church” (i.e., each other) and make it a 
priority to be together.  Our passion for God, each other and our community must be palpable to 
guests that stop by.                                                                                   (continues on next page) 
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So, let’s get ready to go back to church. Pray for that 
excitement as we worship, as we celebrate and have fun; 
come to the Church BBQ on September 7; participate in the 
Merrick Chamber of Commerce Street Fair the same day, 
and Welcome Back Sunday on September 8. There are lots 
of other exciting things planned – for the upcoming months.  
We hope you will catch the spirit!   

     Enjoy the final days of summer. However, get ready to 
celebrate at CPC, for “No eye has seen, no ear has heard, 
and no mind has imagined what God has prepared for those 
who love God." 1. Cor. 2:9. 

Faithfully yours, 
Pastor Moira 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Welcome Back! 
Where did summer go? Can you believe it’s back to school, 
football, and whatever you connect the fall with? And I 
hope you all had an enjoyable and restful summer. 
 

The first weekend of September is always special. After we 
celebrate the Labor Day holiday, we almost immediately 
jump into the fall season. Saturday, September 7, we are 
participating in both the Annual Merrick Street Fair and our 
own Welcome Back BBQ. Why don’t you spend the day 
seeing all that Merrick has to offer, and then walk over to 
our own BBQ? And bring some friends along.  
 

And while you’re at it, bring your friends to our Welcome 
Back Sunday service the following day on September 8.   
 

We now have the Powerhouse Church sharing our space – 
a good thing, I believe, as any time people are in our 
sanctuary worshipping God is a good time. And hopefully, 
the Day School space will soon be occupied. 
        Blessings, 

Gary 

 

   

AUGUST’S  
        
(From August 4): For Judy who is going in for breast  
   surgery; 
Prayers of speedy healing and recovery for Danny Cosgrove  
   who had back surgery (Frank K.); 
(From August 11):  For Pat, sister of Jo Gencorelli, who is  
   preparing to be with the Lord.  May she be comfortable on  
   her journey!; 
“My sister, Patricia.”  (Jo G.); 

For Tom Gulotta’s family on his passing this week; 
“Prayers for our safe journey to and from Ireland next week”   
   (Amanda Kelly-Pitt); 
Prayers for Karen on the loss of her mother; 
(From August 18):  “a safe vacation for my son in Texas,  
   healing of wheezing, and success in new career” (Laura); 
“our granddaughter, Olivia, as she starts college (Pat and  
   Vinny L.); 
Faith and her three children; 
continued prayers for healing the eyesight of my neighbor,  
   John (Scott D.); 
Alex and Karen Bard as they go through this trying time  
   together (Jo G.); 
Pat, Jo’s sister, for comfort and peace (Barbara R.); 
Grateful for prayers for Danny Cosgrove.  His recovery is  
   going well.  Thank you, God, and CPC (Frank K.); 
Danny Costanza as he battles leukemia (Barbara R.) 
(From August 25):  Prayers of gratitude for my healing  
   this week from sciatic nerve pain.  Thank you, Lord.  
   (Scott D.); 
Faith and her three children; 
Roberta Smith who is recovering from surgery this week; 
Grateful for my first real estate listing; and grateful Brian is  
   home safely. (Laura A.) 
    
 

September Birthdays:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(If your name did not appear here, it’s because we don’t 
know it’s your birthday!  Please call Diane Wood at 623-
9495 so we can add your name to our list! ) 
 

 

SATURDAY, SEPT. 7,   

A BUSY DAY! 
First, CPC will once again be 

participating in the Merrick 

Chamber of Commerce Street Fair on Saturday, 

September 7, from 10am to 3pm.  

We’re looking for a few volunteers to help ”man” 

the tables in perhaps one or two-hour shifts (each) 

during the day.  And with enough of a response, it 

will permit us to take turns at the table and give 

everyone time to also attend CPC’’s WELCOME 

BACK PICNIC/BBQ!  (Please see next article.)  

 

 

Clerk’s Corner 

 

Brian Kelly                      5 
Barbara Robertson      12 
Joseph Nelson                18 
Andrew Ojeda                 21 
Hyaciath Ledgister          23 
Patricia Dubovick         26 
Jamie Brackett  29 

 

 



It is by unfortunate occurrence that the Merrick 

Street Fair and CPC’s Welcome Back festivities are 

falling on the same day with overlapping times.  We 

sincerely pray that all our CPC friends and members 

can enjoy both events as we are within a short 

walking distance of each other.     

     The Street Fair is our chance to put our church 

- front and center - in the community at large. Our 

participation in the Merrick Street Fair in recent 

years has continued to confirm that our “little” 

church is a “big” secret here in Merrick. Forget the 

fact that we’re going into our 90th year in Merrick.   

     We’ll have some handouts about our church, and 

some little gifts for any children (wrist bands and 

the cross-shaped lollypops have all been big hits in 

the past).  But most importantly, it will be 

another opportunity to spread Christ’s word! 

     Please either call me to sign up or sign up on the 

paper in the back of the sanctuary. 

                                               Faithfully yours,  

Gary 

 

WELCOME BACK PICNIC & BBQ 
 

 
 
 
 

Second, please mark your 
calendar for a Welcome Back 

CPC Picnic and BBQ on Saturday, September 7 as we 
get ready for another church year!     
     The picnic/BBQ will be from 12noon until 4pm, 
and weather permitting, it will be held out front on 
the church lawn. (Weather not-permitting, we will 
picnic indoors.) 
         The summer has come to an end, and it’s time 
to reintroduce ourselves to another church year.  
And what better way to do that than by fellowship 
and food!  Drop on by the church and say hello to 
those you haven’t seen over the summer and start 
getting ready for a new church year of praise, 
service, worship and fellowship! 
      We have a food and drink sign-up sheet on the 
back table in the Sanctuary.  Please be sure to add 
your name to the attendance list! 
     And since we hope to have it outdoors, we are on 
the lookout for portable tents to erect.  Might you 
have one you can lend us?   If you do, there’s a 

special area on the sign-up sheet to let us know or 
you may just give us a call. 

      
 

WELCOME BACK AND RALLY SUNDAY! 
And while you’ve got that 
calendar open, please also mark 
Sunday, September 8, as 
Welcome Back Sunday/Rally 

Day!    
     Pastor Moira will be in the pulpit for our 9am 
service, Cathy and out choir will be back in the 
chancel with rested and readied voices, usher team 
#5 will be eager to seat you, and Jo Gencorelli has 
signed on to be our first lesson scripture reader.   
     Lily Kelman-Nelson will now be teaching our 
SUNDAY SCHOOL which will begin on Sept. 8!  

(Thank you, Mary Jane 
Gould, for leading our 
Sunday School for all 
these years!  Your 
guidance and nurtur-

ing will forever be a part of many young Christian 
lives.)   
     And as a reminder, Sunday School will take place 
every Sunday EXCEPT ON COMMUNION SUNDAYS 
when the children will worship with their families 
in the sanctuary.  Communion Sundays are always 
the first Sunday of every month and five other times 
throughout the year: on Reformation Sunday (Oct. 
27), Christ the King (Nov. 24), Christmas Eve, 
Transfiguration of the Lord (Feb. 23), and Easter 
Sunday April 12). 
          Are YOU ready for another exciting church 
year?  We are!  Let’s start the new church year 
together! 
 
 

WE’RE BACK…………..! 
September 8 is Welcome Back 
Sunday, and we will be 

welcoming our CPC Choir 
back to our sanctuary.  There 

will be a brief rehearsal 
at 8:30AM on September 8 followed by 
rehearsal after church service.  You can join us 

anytime.  We always welcome singers with 
open arms!  No need to "read" music, just a 

desire to sing and praise God with a sprinkle of 
fellowship thrown in!                             ~Cathy 
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CPC OFFICE HOURS REMINDER – Pastor Moira 

plans be in the Merrick office on Wednesdays from 
10am-2pm and in the Freeport office on Fridays from 
10am-2pm. On Tuesdays she will float between the 
churches as needed.  Please don’t be shy in calling 
her up for a cup of coffee!   
   Please understand that sometimes pastoral 
emergencies or meetings do arise, which may conflict 
with these office hours, so we recommend you call the 
office to confirm that she is actually in!        
   Mondays are Pastor Moira’s ‘spiritual health days’ 
and she will not be doing any church business.  
However, if there is an emergency, please do not 
hesitate to call, text or email her at: 917-327-2119 or 
moiraahearne@aol.com at any time. 
   And as for Barb’s office hours, she’ll be in on: 
Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays 8:30am-12:30pm; 
Wednesdays 8:30am-2:30pm; and Fridays 8:30am-
10:30pm 

 

 
BIBLE STUDY CLASSES TO RECOMMENCE! 

Pastor Moira will resume Bible 
Study classes on Wednesday, 
September 11, at 12 noon with 
Lesson 3 on the Book of Daniel.  
These classes will continue every 
Wednesday at noon through Nov. 13. 
     As mentioned earlier, any and all are welcomed to 
attend these classes, and you need not ‘know’ the 
Bible to attend.  Beginners are more than welcomed 
to learn and share the teachings of Daniel. 
     Please be sure, EACH WEEK, to let Pastor Moira 
know if you will be attending that particular week’s 
class.  This way, in case a class has to be canceled, she 
can notify you directly. 
     (Classes 1 and 2 had already taken place in July at 
which time it was decided to resume with Class 3 in 
September.) 
Week 1 - Overview/Prologue                              (1:1-21) 
Week 2 - Nebuchadnezzar’s Dream of a Giant  
                 Statue                                                     (2:1-49) 
Starting on Wed., Sept. 11: 
Week 3 – Sept. 11:  Nebuchadnezzar Builds a Great  
                  Statue                                                    (3:1-30) 
Week 4 – Sept. 18:  Nebuchadnezzar’s Dream of a  
                 Toppled  Tree                                          (4:1-27) 
Week 5 – Sept. 25:  Belshazzar’s Feast             (5:1-31) 
Week 6 – Oct. 2:  The Lion’s Den                       (6:1-29) 
Week 7 – Oct. 9:  The Vision of Four Great Beasts  
                                                                                (7:1- 28) 
Week 8 – Oct. 16:  The Vision of the Ram, the Goat,  
                  and the Little Horn                              (8:1-27) 

Week 9– Oct. 23:  Daniel’s Prayer and Its Answer  
                                                                                 (9:1-27) 
Week 10 – Oct. 30:  Daniel’s Vision of the Final  
                   Conflict                                         (10:1-12:13)  
Week 11 – Nov. 6:  Daniel’s Vision of the Final  
                    Conflict continued                     (10:1-12:13) 
Week 12  – Nov. 13:  Summary and Conclusion 
 

 
‘YOUR CHURCH AS AN ASSET TO THE 

COMMUNITY’ SEMINAR BEING OFFERED 
Joy Skjegstad, author of the books 
Seven Creative Models for 
Community Ministry, Starting a 
Nonprofit at Your Church, and 
Winning Grants to Strengthen 
Your Ministry, is a national speaker 
and consultant on nonprofit 
management and ministry 
development. She has over 30 
years of experience starting and 

growing nonprofits and church-based community ministry 
programs.  

     She is holding a seminar entitled Your Church as a 
Asset to the Community on Sat., Sept. 14 
from 9am-3pm at the First Presbytery 
Church in Babylon, 79 E. Main St., Babylon, 
NY, and Pastor Moira is encouraging you to 
attend! 
    Your day would look like this: 
Registration – begins at 8:30am 
Breakfast (included) – begins at 8:30am 
Session 1 - 9:00 - 10:30 Importance of listening and 
asset-based thinking Churches that bless the 
community with their buildings  
Break  
Session 2 - 10:45 - 12:00 Assessing the space in your 
church building  
Lunch 12:00 to 12:45 (included) 
Session 3 -12:45 - 1:15 Choosing community 
partners/building collaborations  
Break  
Session 4 - 1:30 - 2:30 Asset-mapping exercises: 
documenting assets in your congregation and in 
your community  
2:30 to 3:00 Wrap up  
PRICING:     There will be discount pricing for members 
of the Presbytery of Long Island Northeastern Region 
Christian Church - Disciples of Christ New York 
Conference of the United Church of Christ Central 
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Atlantic United Church of Christ Conference at $10 for 
preregistration or $20 at the door;  
The pricing for all others is: $20 for preregistration or 
$25 at the door. 
TO REGISTER: Pay On-Line with MC, Visa or e-check at 
www.prcli.org. To receive an invoice & pay by check 
call the PRC 631 - 486 - 4350  
Mail checks and list of names to PRC, 42 Hauppauge 
Rd., Commack NY 11725 

This event is sponsored and Hosted By The 
Presbytery Of Long Island and The PRC 

(Practical Resources For Churches) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE YOUTH OF OUR CONGREGATION HAVE BEEN 

BUSY THIS SUMMER! 
     Milan Alexander, who will be starting at MAMS, 
attended a seven-week theater camp in Merrick 
which culminated in a wonderful performance of 
Mamma Mia where Milan was a featured 
dancer.  Watch for her in future productions!    
     Meadow and Kent Alexander, who will be entering 
2nd grade at Fayette, attended Vacation Bible School 
at the Bellmore Methodist Church where they took 
part in a talent show and told jokes.  Ask them where 
cows go on vacation!   All three Alexander children 
also took golf lessons at Eisenhower Park as well. 
   The Bello girls have been busy, too.   Mia, who will 
be a junior at Calhoun, has been playing beach 
volleyball in Long Beach this summer and is a new 
driver.  Watch (out!) for her as she tools around 
town.   Missy will be a freshman at Calhoun and has 
been dancing competitively in Wildwood , New Jersey 
recently.  Jia, who is starting at MAMS with Milan, has 
been selected by the US International Futsol 
Association to play indoor soccer in Barcelona, Spain 
in December.  She will also train in outdoor soccer 
with the NE region of the US Soccer 
Federation.  Maybe we will see a ticker tape parade 
for Jia one day! 
     Charlie Leschinski, who will be a freshman at 
Mepham, DOES let grass grow under his feet!  He has 
faithfully mowed the church and manse lawns all 

summer!  His excellent work habits will serve him well 
in high school and all through life. 
     The Williams sisters have returned from a vacation 
in the Adirondacks.  Emma, who will be a third grader 
at Sunrise Drive Elementary School, has been busy 
making lots of art projects.  Lily, who will be in the fifth 
grade at the same school, recently attended volleyball 
camp.  Maybe she'll play with Mia one day. 
     Ellianna Bowani will be in the 2nd grade at The 
Bridges Academy this year. She has been busy helping 
with the animals at her family's farm. 
     Both Missy Bello and Charlie Leschinski will be 
taking Confirmation classes this year. 
     We are proud of our youth and wish them 
continued success in this new school year! 
 

 

A HUGE ‘THANK YOU’ FROM THE LONG 

ISLAND COUNCIL OF CHURCHES 
For a few weeks in 

August, CPC col-

lected backpacks / 

book bags and school 

supplies to support 

the LICC’s  Emer-

gency Food and 

Family Support 

Program Helping Neighbors In Need.  In total, we 

were able to contribute $60 for school supplies and 

38 fully-stocked book bags for their 2019 back-to-

school drive.    

     Many, many thanks to everyone who contributed 

money and supplies and to those of you who helped 

pack the book bags!  More thanks to Mary Jane 

Gould, Bobbie Zimmerman-Lewis and Gary Stuber 

for taking the backpacks and supplies over to the 

Pantry.  What a way to start our new church year, 

with generosity and selflessness!!! 

PS – Mary Jane, Bobbie and Gary also were able to 

take over to the pantry CPC’s very first ‘crop’ of 

vegetables, which included cherry tomatoes, big 

tomatoes, eggplants and zucchini!   

     Thank you again, 

Scott, for initiating and 

caring for our garden 

allowing CPC to again 

help those in need!   

 
 

Any articles for the Tower Chimes are due 
into the office by the 15th of the prior 

month, so all articles for the OCTOBER 
edition are due into the office by 

SEPTEMBER 15.     Thank you! 
  

 



FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP COMMISSION 

Wouldn’t You Like to be a Member? 
Periodically, the Membership Commission reviews the 
attendee rolls, identifying those faithful attendees who 
might consider becoming members. If approached, why 
not consider saying “Yes!”  You will not be disappointed.  
Thank you.                                                                   Sincerely, 

Nancy Stuber, Chair 
The Membership, Stewardship and Mission Commission 

                                                                      

 

What’s Coming Up on the Horizon? 
     NOW IS A VERY EXCITING TIME AT THE 
CHURCH AND TIME TO think about joining either 

Session, Board of 
Deacons, and/or our 
Usher and Communion 
Ministry for 2020.   

Please, pray about how YOU 
might be called to serve the 
church.  Every single one of us 
has been given gifts for ministry 
to share and to exercise – like 

muscles!  Help is needed in all aspects of our life 
together as a community of faith, from lending a hand 
to our property commission, to encouraging and 
delivering food pantry donations, to planning 
worship, to doing dishes after coffee hours.  

     Please join in praying for 
volunteers to step up to the joyful 
task of serving the Lord through this 
congregation. Your thoughts, sug-
gestions and questions are most 
welcome. 

      Please also think about joining our Usher Team 
and / or serving as a Communion volunteer!  Bobbie 

Zimmerman-Lewis heads 
both committees and 
we’re sure she’d love to 
add a few new faces to 
both groups.  Please give 
her a call at 917-968-

5600 if you’d like to join for 2020 or if you have any 
questions.  Please remember, many hands make light 
work! 

 

2020 DIRECTORY OF MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
     Barbara will soon be starting to collect 
information for the 2020 Members & Friends 
Directory. 

     If you have any changes to your listing as it 
appeared in the 2019 Directory, please let Barbara 

know.  Changes would include 
different telephone numbers, 
email addresses, additions to 
your family, a new address, 
etc.   You can call her at 
516.378.7761 or email her at 
cpcmerrick@optonline.net. 

     As she hopes to have the directory out by the end 
of December, November 30 will be the cut-off date 
for Barbara to accept changes.   
     Thank you as always for your cooperation in 
keeping our members and friends’ data current! 

 
 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES TO NOTE! 

Oct. 5 –The restart of our Women’s 
Fellowship brunches at 10am!; 
Oct. 6 – World Communion Sunday with 
the Peace and Global Witness Offering; 
Nov. 3 – Stewardship Pledge and 
Commitment Sunday followed by a ‘thank 
you’ brunch 
 

 
AND LET’S NOT FORGET ALL OUR 

ON-GOING PROGRAMS! 
COFFEE AND REFRESHMENT HOURS – Please sign-up to 
either HOST OR HELP with our Coffee and refreshment 
hours.  The sign-up book is on the back table of the 
Sanctuary, and 3 people can sign-up to HELP the Host 
(Charlie L.) each Sunday.   If you’d like to HOST a Sunday, 
duties will include supplying cookies or finger foods, 
preparing the lemonade, setting up a ‘serving’ table with 
the necessary supplies, and clean-up.  

COMMUNITY PRAYER MINISTRY with Pastor Moira 
every Sunday evening at 6pm!  All you have to do is 
dial:  1-605-472-5570 a minute or two before 6pm, 
and then a recording will ask you for an Access Code. 
Simply punch in 500245, and then the # sign. You are 
now connected to Pastor Moira and all the others 
who dialed-in to join that evening’s Community 
Prayer Ministry!  CPM allows you to pray for your 
church, pray for yourself, and pray for others from the 
comfort of your own home. The initial idea is for the 
CPM to ‘meet’ every Sunday night at 6pm. However, 
there will be times when Pastor Moira will not be 
available to participate, but please feel free to pray 
 

 

 

 

 

SERVERS 
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with all the others who called-in that evening. If you 
have any questions about this new Ministry, please 
contact Pastor Moira via phone or text at 917.327-
2119 or email her at moiraahearne@aol.com. 
ONE-FOOD-ITEM-A-SUNDAY – We’re still partici-
pating in the ONE-FOOD-ITEM-A-SUNDAY program.  
The donation bins are located in the narthex and in 
the back hallway near the handicapped bathroom.  All 
donations benefit the Freeport Emergency Food 
Pantry. 
PENNIES-FOR-PEOPLE – Every Sunday our coin jar can 
be found on the back table in the Sanctuary.  All, 100% 
of the proceeds are given to the Freeport Emergency 
food pantry. 
PRAYER REQUEST CARDS -    Please include the full 
name and address of the person(s) you’re asking 
prayers for.  We would love to be able to send them a 
card, when appropriate! It would also help the 
Deacons a great deal if the person filling out the 
Prayer Request card would sign the card so the 
Deacons can follow-up with them on their prayer 
request(s).  These requests are still optional, but 
please consider them when filling out the cards.  
Thank you.   
SUNDAY FLOWERS – The flower & dedication book is 
also on the same table, and the cost for flowers is $18 
per Sunday!  More than one may dedicate on the 
same Sunday.   Out-of-towners can simply call or 
email us a flower dedication and then send a check. 
SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READERS – We’re always looking 
for volunteers to read the scripture on Sunday 
mornings.  The sign-up book is on the back table in the 
Sanctuary. 

                             

 

SINCERE THANKS FROM MONA 
Dear Church family,  
     These past 2 months I was faced with an 
unexpected challenge, open-heart surgery.  During 
this journey, I experienced so many inspirational 
moments.  I was a true witness to the grace of God.   
     He expressed his love through so many of you.  Your 
calls, cards, visits, and so much more.  Because of my 
church family, friends, neighbors, and my personal 
family, all the help I needed was met.  For the first 
week, my close friends and family took turns sleeping 
over, doing my shopping, watering my gardens, 
feeding Mia and Face (my cats), taking me to my 
doctors’ appointments, bringing me food to eat, even 
putting out my garbage.  Through these many angels, 
the Lord truly showed his grace and love.  I cannot find 

the words to express my deep gratitude. Thank you, 
and God bless you all!!  
    Special thanks to my dearest helpers…you know 
who you are!  

Mona Grimm 

 

HOLMES CAMP AND RETREAT CENTER 

 
 
 
 
 

           Fall Retreats Being Offered! 
September 27-29 Triennium Reunion Weekend 
Find the rejuvenated feeling you found while at triennium 
once again! This is an opportunity to spend some time at 
Holmes Camp and to reunite with your friends from 
Triennium. 
 
November 1-3 Women's Retreat "Rekindling Your 
True Vocation" led by Leslie Mott 
Join Rev. Leslie Mott for a weekend of finding and 
reclaiming the inner voice of wisdom and joy! There will 
be opportunities for group teaching and discussion, as 
well as time for reflection and rest, including a gentle 
yoga practice and guided meditation. 
 
November 15-17 Reiki Level One Training led by 
Anne Bentzen 
Reiki is an intuitive Japanese healing art of hands-on-
healing originally founded by Mikao Usui in 1922. Reiki 
is a simple, yet powerful heart centered energy healing 
practice designed to restore balance and provide 
spiritual transformation for body, mind and spirit. Reiki 
relaxes, relieves stress, anxiety, depression, pain and 
inflammation. It naturally facilitates a detoxification 
process which helps the body restore well-being on all 
level 

Save the Date! 
Save the date for their annual fall fundraiser! This year, 
the annual fundraiser will be a murder mystery dinner 
on Thursday, October 24, 2019 in New York City! More  
details will be coming soon! 
 

      
 

There's No Place Like Holmes! 
60 Denton Lake Road, Holmes, NY 12531 

phone: 845.878.6383 

holmes@holmescamp.org 

www.holmescamp.org 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00181Z_H7k7dO2VyEU_uKxOHflpSTlgabAZSTSpdKNpVEZskbfR1eB8qYIcQbqJ8hOTU71wDPtuTBxyN-YpQmo_uNikfRJuIFF3AOmeFDfvZALn3Za3fX4JTpvJhI2GsulOs1XcPkmfVqsu11GUlO8FVEgVQ2OCFMklyWnMyOg1LBw=&c=AUx_mW16D8MYnlfQRYcEiTy6uP4zne99DOjFBL9yZ76leAqQv02RbA==&ch=D4yoRzWm0tocyAlu9-6aIyXbv387PvHrnIh5e-mBb7mQKBVp-Ruljw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00181Z_H7k7dO2VyEU_uKxOHflpSTlgabAZSTSpdKNpVEZskbfR1eB8qYXpR-LEJ3YhLuBIRwcay8NxKY82BrioTCUDeTUfv_eK7PZZ5GGXPMx2WKZXtB8Pw0ma6ATN4BG4HK6uTlodJ5h2gMTfINYmznnCws8TY6YFmQw7n-4hgUOKyjUK8jlqKC3fNVuUaSHV&c=AUx_mW16D8MYnlfQRYcEiTy6uP4zne99DOjFBL9yZ76leAqQv02RbA==&ch=D4yoRzWm0tocyAlu9-6aIyXbv387PvHrnIh5e-mBb7mQKBVp-Ruljw==
mailto:holmes@holmescamp.org
http://www.holmescamp.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00181Z_H7k7dO2VyEU_uKxOHflpSTlgabAZSTSpdKNpVEZskbfR1eB8qYIcQbqJ8hOT7l6Dh0Gs4zru-uyqAcu-TTjJAYj5AliVoIzobYj0XCp5Z5WuxpwMroqTsN-ORC6sqzi5LBux9OiCCzwsqXb22RQIhwAJ17fin-M2b3wyThIt0Q2VBhjCTg==&c=AUx_mW16D8MYnlfQRYcEiTy6uP4zne99DOjFBL9yZ76leAqQv02RbA==&ch=D4yoRzWm0tocyAlu9-6aIyXbv387PvHrnIh5e-mBb7mQKBVp-Ruljw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00181Z_H7k7dO2VyEU_uKxOHflpSTlgabAZSTSpdKNpVEZskbfR1eB8qYIcQbqJ8hOTU71wDPtuTBxyN-YpQmo_uNikfRJuIFF3AOmeFDfvZALn3Za3fX4JTpvJhI2GsulOs1XcPkmfVqsu11GUlO8FVEgVQ2OCFMklyWnMyOg1LBw=&c=AUx_mW16D8MYnlfQRYcEiTy6uP4zne99DOjFBL9yZ76leAqQv02RbA==&ch=D4yoRzWm0tocyAlu9-6aIyXbv387PvHrnIh5e-mBb7mQKBVp-Ruljw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00181Z_H7k7dO2VyEU_uKxOHflpSTlgabAZSTSpdKNpVEZskbfR1eB8qYXpR-LEJ3YhLuBIRwcay8NxKY82BrioTCUDeTUfv_eK7PZZ5GGXPMx2WKZXtB8Pw0ma6ATN4BG4HK6uTlodJ5h2gMTfINYmznnCws8TY6YFmQw7n-4hgUOKyjUK8jlqKC3fNVuUaSHV&c=AUx_mW16D8MYnlfQRYcEiTy6uP4zne99DOjFBL9yZ76leAqQv02RbA==&ch=D4yoRzWm0tocyAlu9-6aIyXbv387PvHrnIh5e-mBb7mQKBVp-Ruljw==


 
 
 

 29   9a Worship Service; Pastor Moira         30 

 in the pulpit; Usher Team #3 (David  
  Brackett, Jamie Brackett, Mona Grimm,  
  Joseph Nelson); SUNDAY SCHOOL;  
  Minute for Mission;  Refreshments after  
  service; POWERHOUSE   CHURCH 11:30 
  -2:30;  6pm Community Prayer Ministry 

 
 

 
 
 

                  SEPTEMBER 2019 
Sunday Monday Tues. Wednes. Thurs. Friday Saturday 

                                            Office Hours 

1     9am Worship Service; COMMUNION 

(servers Joe Arcuri, Scott Dodge, Jessie 
Gregorio, Mona Grimm); Pastor Moira in 
the pulpit; Usher Team #4 (Jessie 
Gregorio, Tom Rose, Joe Schuessler, 
Diane Wood); CHILDREN WILL 
WORSHIP WITH THEIR FAMILIES IN THE 
SANCTUARY; Guest Musician George 
Petersen; Refreshments after service;  
POWERHOUSE CHURCH 11:30-2:30; 
6pm Community Prayer Ministry 
 

 8:30-12:30 

2 
 
Labor 
Day 
(office 
Closed) 

 8:30-12:30 

3  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

8:30-2:30 

4 
Pastor Moira 
in 10am-
2pm; 

 

8:30-12:30 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NA 7-9:30p 
 

8:30-10:30 

6  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

                
7  Merrick 

Street Fair 
10am-3pm & 
CPC 
WELCOME  
BACK Picnic & 
BBQ 12noon-
4pm on the front 
lawn!  Come 
one, come all! 
Please RSVP at 
the church. 
Rain or Shine 

8   WELCOME BACK / RALLY DAY! 
9am Worship Service; Pastor Moira in 
the pulpit; Welcome Back Cathy 
Donohue and our choir!!!; SUNDAY 
SCHOOL;  Refreshments after service; 
POWERHOUSE CHURCH 11:30-2:30 &  
   4pm-6:30pm in G. Hall and Kitchen; 
6pm Community Prayer Ministry 
 

9 
Deacon 
mtg. at 
CPC 
at10am 

 10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

11 
Pastor Moira 
in 10am-
2pm; 
BIBLE 
STUDY 
CLASS #3 
12noon in 
G. Hall 
 

12  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NA 7-9:30p 

 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 
 
 

14 
 
Presbytery Day 
9am-3pm at First 
Presbyterian in 
Babylon 

15       9am Worship Service; Pastor Moira 

in the pulpit; Usher Team #1 (Scott 
Dodge, Pat Dubovick, Nancy Stuber, 
George Weeks); SUNDAY SCHOOL; 
Refreshments after service;  
POWERHOUSE CHURCH 11:30-2:30; 
6pm Community Prayer Ministry; Tower 
Chimes Articles Due;   NASC 1-6pm; 
 
 
 
 

16 
 
(Barb off) 
 
 
 
 
 

17 

 
(Barb off) 
 
 
 
 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p  

18   
Pastor Moira 
in 10am-
2pm; 
BIBLE 
STUDY #4 – 
12 noon in 
G.Hall; 7pm 
Session 
mtg. at CPC 
 

 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NA 7-9:30  
 
 
 
 

20  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

21 
 
 

22         9a Worship Service; Pastor Moira 

in the pulpit; Usher Team #2 (Scott Dodge, 
Fran Kelly, Al Lewis and Bobbie Lewis);  
SUNDAY SCHOOL; Minute for Mission; 
Refreshments after service;  
POWERHOUSE CHURCH 11:30-2:30 & 
4pm-6:30pm in G. Hall and Kitchen; 6pm 
Community Prayer Ministry 
  

23 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 

 
(personal
use of G. 
Hall all 
day) 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

25  
Pastor Moira 
in 10am-
2pm. 
BIBLE 
STUDY #5 – 
12 noon in 
G. Hall;  
 
 
 

26  
 

 
 
 
 
 
NA 7-
9:30pm 

27  
 
 
 
 
 
 
AA 6:45-
9:30p 

 

28 

 
 


